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In 1954, the 4499th Mobile Training Wing at Chanute began experimenting with a new training concept. 
It began using a Mobile Training Detachment at Nellis AFB to provide Air Force specialty training formerly 
provided at the training centers. While Nellis lacked the special equipment and trainers needed to provide 
full hands-on instruction, the results were initially encouraging, and ATC persuaded the Air Staff to allow 
a three-year test program of field training. In January 1956, ATC selected non-prior service students who 
had graduated from basic resident training and sent them to field training detachments (FfDs) at three 
installations: Smoky Hill AFB; Foster AFB, Texas; and Hamilton AFB, California. There students learned the 



specifics of weapons systems. The overall success of the test led the Air Force to approve field training, 
and immediately FfDs began moving to the operational units.  
 
In 1958, ATC began refining the field training concept. Under the prime training center philosophy, a 
specific technical training center would be responsible for a particular weapons system. In the summer of 
1959, Amarillo AFB became responsible for all fighter aircraft FfDs. Chanute supervised those FfDs dealing 
with bomber and tanker training, and Sheppard oversaw all cargo and helicopter field instruction. In June 
1959, a total of 53 detachments were transferred from the 3499 FfW at Chanute to Sheppard where they 
became a branch of the Department of Aircraft Maintenance Training. Courses taught by the FfDs ranged 
anywhere from five to thirty academic days. By 1960, Field Training had become a separate branch that 
taught a total of 104 courses, the majority of which were in the missile field. Today, the 3785th Field 
Training Wing at Sheppard, the successor to the 4499th MTW, oversees the operation of more than 90 
FfDs and operating locations assigned at 
 
Supervisors and Planners course in San Diego. The Military Electronics Equipment Division of General 
Electric, in Syracuse, New York, supervised radio inertial guidance training for the Atlas D while the 
American Bosch Corporation of Garden City, New Jersey, taught airmen the inertial guidance system on 
the Atlas E. The same generalization applied to the Titan I and II missiles. Between June 1959 and March 
1962, three different contractors, the Martin Company of Denver, Colorado, the Aerojet General 
Corporation of Sacramento, California, and the A.C. Spark Plug Division of General Motors were involved 
in some aspect of training.  
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